
              

              

              

              

   Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing innovative programs that  

            Stimulate and challenge each student to develop lifelong learning skills and strategies.

            We provide a safe, nurturing environment where teachers, students and parents work in 

            an effective partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au Phone: 03 9364 1007  

      

 

       MONMIA MESSENGER 

 
 

 
Dear Monmia Families,  
HIGHLIGHTS OF THE WEEK 

¶ Year 3/4 students created wonderful watercolour portraits. You can check these out on 

Twitter. 

¶ Thank you to all the families who continue to donate books for our wonderful library.   

¶ The Keilor/St Albans Network Principals and Leaders visited our library on Tuesday.  They 

paid us so many compliments.  One principal stated that she thought it was the best school 

library she had ever seen. 

¶ Prep students used their imaginations to draw themselves in their future jobs.  You can see 

their wonderful creations on Twitter. 

¶ Prep and Monmia kinder children enjoyed the lovely sunshine on Wednesday by playing on 

the Prep playground together. 

¶ Year 1/2 students explored length using informal units of measure.   

¶ Year 5/6 students enjoyed the Taylors Lakes Musical Production on Wednesday.  

MOBILE PHONES 
We understand that parents/guardians provide their children with mobile phones to protect them 
from everyday risks involving personal security and safety, particularly when travelling alone on 
public transport or commuting to and from school.  
 

¶ It is the current policy for student mobile phones to be kept in 

the office during school hours.  

¶ Students with mobile phones must hand them into the office on 

their arrival at school. The mobile phones will be kept securely 

in the schoolôs safe. 

¶ Parents/Guardians who need to contact their child, for any 

reason, during school hours should do so by placing a call to 

administration. 

¶ Any mobile phone kept with the student during the school day 

and/or being used inappropriately will be confiscated and later 

collected by parents/guardians. 

¶ Students are not to use their mobile phone at school for any 

reason. There are serious consequences if students do not 

follow these expectations. 
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HOW CAN I GIVE MY CHILD EVERY CHANCE TO SUCCEED? 

By promoting a powerful literacy environment at home. 

Research shows that children who read independently at school and at home do better at school.   

Like it or not, much of our education system is based on evaluating children through written tests 

and work assignments.  Results then lead to the allocation of places for further education and then 

work opportunities.   Reading competence is by far the most important single factor for success in 

tests.   

It accounts for 40% of the difference between students. 

Some Important Generalisations. 

The greater the volume of reading done by students, the higher their reading proficiency and the 

more inclined they will be to read throughout their lives.   

Students who read widely and frequently are high achievers.  Children who read rarely and narrowly 

are low achievers.  The top 10% of children who do well in test scores read for at least 60 minutes 

each day. 

What you can do 

1. Listen to your child read.  Ask them what they visualise (see in their mind as they read).   

Help them to make inferences and make predictions.  Why did this happen? How did they 

feel?  What do you think will happen next?  What did you enjoy about the story/book?  

Yes you may have to read the book as well. 

The conversation is as important as the reading. 

2. Does your child have a bedroom library?  At the least every home should have a library.   

Go shopping, (Opp. shops are great for inexpensive pre-loved books).  Every bedroom 

should have a personal library.  There is nothing better than having your óown booksô.  Always 

add to it.  

Have a balance of fiction and non-fiction material.  There should be novels by good 

writers, interest magazines, comics, reference books, non-fiction (i.e. National Geographic), 

historical fiction books and the childôs own stories.  World knowledge is essential for doing 

well at school. 

A book library is far more valuable in promoting reading than digital media. 

3. Read to your young children, for ever longer periods ï we need to build reading stamina.   

 Children love re-reading favourites.  Question and discuss 

Donôt underestimate what children can do and understand.  Too often we base our expectation on 

what we see children do rather than what they can learn to do.  Have high expectations.  Donôt talk 

in known óchildrenôs talkô.  Use strong and a variety of vocabulary.  Use complex words and they will 

learn them. Having too low expectation is one of our biggest mistakes ï they will learn what we 

share.  Yes you can say to a 6 year old, ñThat was good, you just made an inferenceò. 

Warm Regards, 
Lorraine Bell 

Principal       



IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE DIARY 

TERM 3, 2019 TERM 4, 2019 
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 13 

¶ Family & Friends meeting 2pm 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 17 

¶ School Council Meeting 6pm 

FRIDAY, SEPTMEBER 20 

¶ Last day of term 3. Dismissal at 2.30pm 

¶ Footy Day Lunch & Footy Dress Up 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 7 

¶ Term 4 commences 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 7 ï FRIDAY, 

OCTOBER 11 

¶ 5/6ô Camp ï Gundiwindi Lodge 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 18 

¶ Family & Friends meeting 2pm 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 21-FRIDAY 

OCTOBER 25 

¶ Japanese Week 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 22 

¶ School Council Meeting 6pm 

¶ Japanese Lunch 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 31 

¶ Prep Information Evening 6.30pm-

7.30pm 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4 

¶ Curriculum Day ï No School for 

Students 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 5 

¶ Melbourne Cup Holiday ï No School 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 8 

¶ Prep Orientation session 1 9.30am-

11.00am 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 15 

¶ Prep Orientation session 2 1 9.30am-

11.00am 

¶ Family & Friends meeting 2pm 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19 

¶ School Council Meeting 6pm 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22 

¶ Prep Orientation session 3 1 9.30-11.00am 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 25 

¶ Prep & 1 / 2 Bicycle Education Excursion 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 13 

¶ Family & Friends meeting 2pm 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 20 ï 

 Last day of term 4 and school year.  

Dismissal at 1.30pm 

 



TERM 1, 2020 TERM 1, 2020 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 28 

¶ Term 1 commences ï Curriculum Day 

No school for Students 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 29 

¶ Term 1 Commences for students 

Year 1 ï 6 8.45 start 

Prep 10am start in the gym 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 18 

¶ School Council Meeting 6pm 

TUESDAY, MARCH 17 

¶ School Council Elections & Meeting 6pm 

FRIDAY, MARCH 27 

¶ Last day of term 1. Dismissal at 2.30pm 



 

 
              

              

         
PRA- Adem S For 100 nights of reading. 

PRB- David I For having such a good start to school and trying so hard! Well 

done David. 

1/2A- Jacob L For writing excellent colour poems using interesting adjectives. 

1/2B- Samantha M For using interesting ideas in your ñDingoò writing. J 

1/2C- Bella S For always showing kindness towards others. You are a model 

student Bella!! 

3/4A- Dominica F For making deep level connections when reading the book Pax. 

Thank you for sharing your thinking. 

3/4B- Sam T For making deep T-T, T-S, T-W connections in reading. 

3/4C- 3/4C For doing an amazing job with concert item. You did your parents 

and teacher proud. Fantastic effort by all of you. 

5/6A- Brayden T For being a SUPER mathematician during morning maths each day! 

5/6B- Nana K For being a hard worker and for always having a growth mindset. 

5/6C- Aleksandra K For doing a great job of focusing on her learning. Keep up the great 

effort Aleksandra! 

Literacy Learning 

Intervention- Saad R 1/2B 

For trying so hard to read challenging texts in his new LLI group. I 

am proud of your efforts. 

Languages/Japanese ï Leo A 

1/2B 

For being able to catch up at lightning speed after a long absence 

and showing a great attitude towards learning. Well done! 

Visual Arts- Kiarra R 3/4C For her careful and diligent approach when following the art 

process and her helpful attitude! 

PE-Valentino A For your incredible achievements in athletics this year! 

Performing Arts ï Joey E 

5/6B & Mohammed A 5/6A 

For being a fantastic and engaging Moscarôs host. Thank you for all 

of your hard work! 



Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

Introducingé              

  
  
  

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Monmia is a Bucket Filling School! 
We fill buckets and we donôt dip! 

We use our lid to keep our bucket full and keep the drops in! 
 
I love how the Bucket Fillers Philosophy has been embraced by our school community this year. I know that 
we can keep filling other peopleôs buckets and make Monmia Primary School a warm, positive and caring 
place to be. When we all fill other peopleôs buckets then all community members benefit from these acts of 
kindness.  
There is so much to acknowledge at Monmia Primary School! Here are some ódropsô for you to read.  

 
Remember that when you fill someone elseôs bucket, you fill yours as well so keep filling buckets 
Monmia!  
 
Happy Bucket Filling! 
 

Kind Regards, 

Lucia Vorpasso 

Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 

 



 

From Mid August to the end of April,  
there are 5 things to remember! 

 

Slip! Slop! Slap! Seek! Slide! 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
The Cancer Council of Victoria recommends that Sunsmart processes should be implemented from Mid 
August to the End of April. Therefore Monmia Primary School will be implementing itôs NO HAT, NO 
PLAY process as part of the Sunsmart and School Uniform Policy.  
Please encourage your child to wear his/her broad brimmed hat at school. Should you require another 
sunhat, they can be purchased from the school office for $13.00 each. 
Any student without a hat will be asked to sit in the shade. 
Thank you for your cooperation with this very important health and safety measure. 
 
Kind Regards, 

LuciaVorpasso 

Assistant Principal-Student Engagement and Wellbeing 

 
PLEASE READ BELOW! 
 
From Mid August, Victoriaôs UV levels are on the rise, so itôs time to dust off the sun protection gear and Slip, Slop, 
Slap, Seek, Slide whenever you are outside. Check the SunSmart UV Alert for daily sun protection times ï you can 
find it on the free SunSmart app, online (sunsmart.com.au), in the weather section of newspapers, or as a free website 
widget. If you canôt check the UV Alert each day, make sure you use sun protection every day from Mid August to the 
end of April in Victoria. Donôt just wait for hot, sunny days.  

Remember these 5 SunSmart steps during the sun protection times, even if itôs cool or cloudy 
1. Slip on covering clothing. If you can see skin, UV can reach it. Is your childôs skin covered with cool clothing 

today?   

2. Slop on SPF 30 or higher broad spectrum sunscreen. Apply sunscreen before going outdoors and reapply 
every two hours. One application is not enough. Has your child had sunscreen applied and reapplied today? 

3. Slap on a sun protective hat. The best hat shades the head, face, eyes, ears and neck. Does your childôs hat 
protect all of these areas? 

4. Seek shade. Shady spaces help block some of the sunôs UV but not all so you still need to wear hats, clothing 
and sunscreen even in the shade. Does your child have shady places to play? 

5. Slide on sunglasses labelled AS 1067. If practical, help protect your childôs eyes with sunglasses. Are your 
childôs eyes safe in the sun?  

A note about vitamin D 
The sunôs UV is the best natural source of vitamin D.  

From Mid August to April in Victoria, most people need just a few minutes of sun exposure to the face, arms and 
hands (or equivalent area of skin) mid-morning or mid-afternoon on most days of the week to help with vitamin D.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sunsmart.com.au/default.asp
http://www.sunsmart.com.au/ultraviolet_radiation/sunsmart_uv_alert/uvwidget.html
http://www.sunsmart.com.au/ultraviolet_radiation/sunsmart_uv_alert/uvwidget.html


 

 

 
FOCUS: EVERY DAY COUNTS: 

Reasons for absences! 
The three main reasons for absence are: 

1. Sickness ς There are always times when students need to miss 
school, such as when they are ill. It is vital that they are only 
away on the days they are genuinely sick, and setting good sleep 
patterns, eating well and exercising regularly can make a big 
difference. 
 

2. Holidays - It is vital that holidays are planned during school 
holidays where possible, and not during the term if it can be 
avoided. 
 

 
3. Ψ5ŀȅ ƻŦŦ ς ¢Ƙƛƴƪ ǘǿƛŎŜ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ƭŜǘǘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ΨŘŀȅ ƻŦŦΩ 

for a birthday, shopping days or just staying home. Remember 
when your child is absent they could fall behind their classmates 
as every day counts! 

 

If for any reason your child does not attend school, then you can work 

with your school to ensure he/she does not fall behind. Daily reading 

should always be completed if your child is at home. 

 

 

Lucia Vorpasso   

Student Engagement and Wellbeing Assistant Principal  

  
 
 

   ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY   
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Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 

This week we will be looking at being assertive in managing emotions and conflicts. There are three basic ways children 
may respond but the most appropriate response is an assertive one. We call this the COOL WAY! 

 

An Assertive Response (COOL WAY) to problem solving usually involves people standing up for themselves in a firm 
but friendly way. People who are assertive: 

¶ use STOP, THINK and DO when problem solving 

¶ stand tall and look the person in the eyes 

¶ smile and look calm  

¶ feel happy, confident, in control and happy about themselves 
 

A Passive Response (WEAK WAY) is more likely when children lack confidence 

in their ability to deal with a problem.  They become fearful and let others give them 

a hard time or agree to things they really donôt want to do.  Passive responses 

result in a loss of self-respect and respect from others and problems are not 

solved successfully. 

 

An Aggressive Response (AGGRO WAY) tends to escalate the conflict and often results in injury or property damage 
and loss of self-esteem. Being aggressive involves reacting with any of the following behaviors: 

a. hitting, punching, tripping  
b. using insults and put-downs 
c. shouting and yelling 
d. damaging property 

 

 
Family Activity 
As a family, discuss the following problem and identify which way the person has chosen to respond. Which one is the 
COOL WAY to respond? 

 
Problem: You donôt get the birthday present that you were hoping for. 

1. Yell at the person who got you the present 
2. Begin to sulk and cry 
3. Say thank you for the present that you got  
4. Throw the present in the bin 
 

I hope you found this article interesting and useful and please share any feedback you may have with me.  Next week 
we will continue looking at the CASEA units. 
 
Warm Regards, 

Lucia Vorpasso 
Assistant Principal - Student Engagement and Wellbeing 
 

  

 
  

SCHOOL VALUES 

 

Acceptance 

 

Caring 

 

Friendliness 

 

Honesty 
 

Respect 



Monmia Reading Challenge  
 

 

We all know how important it is to read every day and the impact that reading regularly has on student 

achievement.  

The Monmia Reading Challenge is up and running é 
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!LAST CHANCE!  

FOOTY DAY LUNCH REMINDER  
Get in Quick!!! Orders Close Tomorrow 

 Complete your order form and money for this special event by September 13th. 

 

             



 
Thank you to everyone who made a purchase from this yearôs Book Fair. 

Together we managed to sell $1896 worth of books which is an amazing result. 

That means that we now have money to buy books for our library from the 

Whereôs Wally series, Harry Potter series, Rainbow Fish collection and also 

books by author Shaun Tan.  

 

Congratulations to the three lucky winners who won a prize from the Book Fair 

raffle. Thank you again to everyone who made a purchase at the Book Fair.  

 

First Prize ï Eva Papaioannou 

Second Prize   - Louis Kalms 

Third Prize ï Brandon Claxton 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
There are many clothing items in the Lost Property box in 

the Gym. Lost items include Uniform, Coats, Lunch boxes, 

Drink Bottles, Toys etcé  

Parents/Guardians please note, any items not collected by the 

end of this term will be placed in the Second Hand Uniform 

shop.  

Thank you for your assistance. Happy hunting!  

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

SCHOOL ORGANISATION FOR 2020 
 

School planning for 2020 is about to start. If you have a child who turns five 

before 30 April 2020 and you have not enrolled them please do so as soon as 

possible.  

The prep enrolments will determine the number of Prep classes we will need.  

 

Also if you are planning to leave Monmia please complete the form attached to 

this newsletter. This will also help us to plan the number of classes at each year 

level for the rest of the school.  

School enrolment numbers determine the number of staff we will have for 2020.  

 

Please spread the word with your friends and family if they too have a school age 

child ready to commence in 2020. 

If your family is leaving Monmia please complete the following form and 

return as soon as possible to the Office. Planning for 2020 School Year is 

now underway.  
 
Childôs Name: _______________________________________________________________________  

 

Childôs Year Level in 2019: _____________________________________________________________  

 

New School in 2020:____________________________________________________________________  

 

Reason for transfer:____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 




